UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHING % D C. 20886

May 19, 1992

Fran®

Docket No. 50-34)

Mr. William Orser

Senior Vice President -
Nuclear Operations

Detroit Edison Company

6400 North Dixie Highway

Newport, Michigan 48166

Dear Mr. Orser:

SUBJECT: GENERIC LETTER (GL) ¢9-10 SUPPLEMENT 2 "CONCIDERATION OF NRC
SPONSORED TESTS OF MOVs (MPA B-116) - FERMI 2 (TAC NO. “7777%)

By letter dated December 10, 1990, and March 8, 1991, you provided information
responding to GL 89-10, Supplement 3. You further responded to the NRC
staff's requests for additional information related to that subject by letter
dated August 26, 1991. An inspection of your program in response to GL 89-10
was conducted on July 15 through August 13, 1991 (Inspect on Keport 50-
301/91016). Based on the information provided in your submirtals and the
resu'ts of the NRC staff inspection, the NRC staff considers High Pressure
Loolant Injection (HPCI) motor-operated valve (MOV) FOO3 to be marginal with
respect to its capability to perform its design basis function to i1solate the
containment in the event of a pipe break downstream f the valve. By thic, we
mean that under favorable conditions (e.g., properly maintained and well
lubricated actuator and stem, and no significant rate-of-loading effects) the
MOV would most likely be able to perform its intended function, However,
under less than favorable conditions (such as degqraded voltage) it may not.

We are also concerned regarding five other MOVs applicable to Supplement 3
because their capability was evaluated using diagnostic equisment which could
underestimate the thrust that would be delivered by the motor actuator under
design-basis conditions. Further, your August 26 submittal indicated that the
diagnostic traces of reactor water clean up (RWCU) MOV FOO4 suggested a
possible drive sleeve problem with excessive friction and that this MOV is
scheduled for internal inspection at the next outage (September 1992). We
agree with your plan to inspect this valve and understand that you would
follow any activns or reporting requirements dictated by your GL 89-10 program
and Technical Specifications. We request that you develop a glan and schedule
for addressing the above concerns and verifying the true capability of the
MOVs within the scope of Supplement 3 on a priority basis (within 90 days) as
part of your GL 89-10 program. We also request that you notify us when the
plan and schedule are available for NRC review.

Among the aspects that you should address are (1) the structural limits of
each MOV in light of the increased thrust and torque reguirements based on
industry experience and research testing, (2) the reduction in thrust
delivered by the actuator that may occur as a result of the "rate of loading"
phenomenon, (3) the reduction of motor output that may occur as a result of
high ambient temperature, (4) the capability of the valves to satisfy any
leakage limits associated with your safety analyses when closing under design
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